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The Lyndonville Police Department has been busy over this past year. In 2015, Officer
Robert Trucott was brought onto the road as a full time fully trained officer. This year to
date, we have handled close to 1100 cases, a number which is up from the past couple of
years.

New this year, we have been working with the Lyndon Town School, where Officer
Thrailkill has been assigned periodically to be in the school and take part in school
lunches as well as in the classroom.

Earlier this year, K-9 Brandy, our two year old Bloodhound, was brought on the road.
She has been utilized on two occasions, on one occasion we assisted the Vermont State
Police in the town of Lyndon, where upon Brandy was instrumental in finding a missing
young mar.

This fall, our office has gone through some renovations whereupon our door locking
system was off line for over a month. This made access to our offices difficult at best.
We thank those who had to deal with this frustrating situation for having patience as we
worked through this issue.

All in all, being back up to full staff, and handling more calls then in years past, the
department is moving forward.




